
 

REQUEST FOR PROPOPSALS (RFP) 
 

DEPARTMENT OF FISHERIES, 
MINISTRY OF PRIMARY RESOURCES AND TOURISM (MPRT) 

Open Invitation for Proposals 
 
TO DESIGN, BUILD, OPERATE AND MAINTAIN FOR THE MODERNISATION AND REDEVELOPMENT OF THE MUARA 

FISH LANDING COMPLEX IN BRUNEI DARUSSALAM 
Reference No: MPRT/RFP/2019/05 

 
The Department of Fisheries, Ministry of Primary Resources and Tourism invites proposals from interested parties 
to design, build, operate and maintain for the modernisation and redevelopment of the Muara Fish Landing 
Complex in Brunei Darussalam. 
 
The objective of this project is: 

 To accommodate the increasing throughput from the fisheries industry at Muara FLC due to the increase 
number of users including fishing boats, buyers, processors, service providers; 

 Provide adequate ancillary facilities in line with the projected throughput required by the capture 
fisheries, offshore and inshore aquaculture activities, and processing operations; 

 To improve the fish landing jetty to support food safety and hygiene requirement, including improvement 
of landing and mooring capacity as well as safe berthing for fishing vessels and support boats; 

 To create a safe working environment for workers and general users of the Muara FLC; 
 To generate more employment opportunities for the locals. 

 
More detailed information and guidelines for submitting proposals will be provided in the Request for Proposals 

(RFP) document. 

To register for the RFP, interested parties should send an email to rfp@mprt.gov.bn with the subject heading, 

MPRT/RFP/2019/05: “To Design, Build, Operate and Maintain for the Modernisation and Redevelopment of the 

Muara Fish Landing Complex in Brunei Darussalam”, attaching information on the company, relevant experience 

as well as contact details. 

Detailed RFP documents can be obtained upon registration and complying to the requirements stated above 

through email. 

Completed proposal should be submitted not later than 2.00 p.m. on Tuesday, 7 January 2020 to the address 

below, in a sealed envelope clearly labelled as follows: 

Reference No: MPRT/RFP/2019/05 
TO DESIGN, BUILD, OPERATE AND MAINTAIN FOR THE MODERNISATION AND REDEVELOPMENT OF THE MUARA 

FISH LANDING COMPLEX IN BRUNEI DARUSSALAM 
 

Tender Box 
Ground Floor 

Ministry of Primary Resources and Tourism 
Jalan Menteri Besar, 

Bandar Seri Begawan, BB 3910 
Negara Brunei Darussalam 

 
For all correspondence, please contact rfp@mprt.gov.bn  
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